
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1330 
 

Asked on 9 November 2022 
 

MR S KNUTH asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympics Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the $100m Resource Community Infrastructure Fund having been 
discontinued by the State Government, after 2 rounds of funding, despite the Resource 
Industry explicitly wishing to continue its contribution of $70m to the fund—  
Will the Deputy Premier explain why regional communities will now again miss out 
and be denied access to $100m in funding and if, or what funding avenues will now 
replace the Resource Community Infrastructure Fund? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
As this matter falls within the responsibility of Queensland Treasury, I refer the 
Member to the Treasurer and Minister for Trade and Investment. 
 
 


